
   
 
 
 
 

 
Willow Wood Community Primary School 

School Council 
Friday 13th March 2015 

1.10pm – Community Room in Sunshine Building 
 

1. Welcome and Attendance 
 
Year 1: Rose, Hope 
Year 2: Shauna, Lauren 
Year 3: Mia,  
Year 4: Ethan, Millie 
Year 5: Lauri, Liam 
Year 6: Sophie 
 
Members of staff: Ms Tomlinson 
 
Special Visitor: Karen, School Cook 
 
Apologies: Lexi, Laila, Daniel 
 
Lauri, Chairperson opened the meeting and welcomed Karen to the meeting. 
 
2. Minutes & Matters Arising 

 
There were no matters arising. Don’t forget the School Council Assembly practice on 
Friday 20 March at 1.10pm. Remember to invite your family and friends to the assembly 
on Monday 30 March at 9.10am. 
 
3. Updates on School Values Acrostic Poems 
 
Each Year group updated on hoe they were getting on with agreeing and learning their 
year group acrostic. There is still some work to be done but it is hoped to be able to share 
at least some of these at a School Council Assembly and Celebration Assembly. 
 
4. Consultation with Karen, School Cook about new menus 
 
Karen explained that she wanted feedback from the children about their likes and dislikes 
about the food offered at lunchtime. What meals did they enjoy? What foods did they not 
enjoy? Was there anything they liked that could be introduced to the menu? 
 
The children gave lots of positive feedback about the foods they and their friends liked 
which included: 
 
Tuna pasta, fish, spaghetti bolognaise and garlic bread, chilli and wraps, roast dinner, 
pizza, scrambled eggs and beans (breakfast), lasagne, chicken & vegetable pie, 
sausages. 



 
The children didn’t like: 
 
Rice, stir-fry, quiche and cheese pie (the Headteacher did like this!) 
 
Karen reminded children that they can choose salad every day. 
 
Popular puddings were jelly & ice-cream, chocolate muffins, lemon drizzle cake and 
yoghurts. 
 
Karen explained that a choice of menus from their suggestions and children from other 
schools would be put on the school website in June for them to vote on. The most popular 
menus would then be used in school for the next year on a 4-week rota. 
 
Meeting closed at 2.00pm 
 
 

Next meeting: Friday 27th March at 1:10pm in the Community Room in the Sunshine 
Building – curriculum design work to be continued with Mrs Dentith, Governor. 

 

Next Actions: 
 

• Remember to find out from your Class Councils what 
the children like and dislike eating at lunchtime. 

• Remember to tell your parents and friends about the 
School Council Assembly on Monday 30 March at 

9.10am. 
 


